

# FINALIZED: FEBRUARY 6, 2018



AGENDA  
UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS ASSOCIATION COUNCIL  
Kerckhoff Grand Salon  
January 30, 2018  
8:00PM

Present: Arielle Yael Mokhtarzadeh, Vivy Li, Chloe Pan, Nicole Corona Diaz, Kayla He, Justin Jackson, Nedda Saidian, Malik D. Flournoy-Hooker, Adriana Hardwicke, Aaron Boudaie, Zahra Hajee, Christina Lee, Sayron Stokes, Jessica Alexander, Roy Champawat, Dr. Debra Geller, James Aboagye, Rob Kadota

Absent: Divya Sharma (Proxy: Nidirah)

## **I. Call to Order**

**Mokhtarzadeh**

- A. Signing of the Attendance Sheet
- Mokhtarzadeh calls the meeting to order at 8:18PM.
  - Mokhtarzadeh: Special thank you to Vivy for putting her heart into the town hall tonight.

## **II. Approval of the Agenda\***

- Diaz: add officer member report.
- Xxx strike ARC allocation.
- Pan strikes xxx find.
- Anubha request to put old business right after public comment so that she can leave early tonight.
- Stokes moves to approve the agenda as amended, Boudaie seconds.
- 12-0-0 vote, the agenda is approved.

## **III. Approval of the Minutes from January 23th, 2018\***

- Boudaie moves to approve the minutes from 1.23.18, Flournoy-Hooker seconds.
- 12-0-0 vote, the minutes are approved.

## **IV. Public Comments**

- Public comments begins at 8:31 PM.
- NO AUDIO, NO VIDEO: None
- AUDIO, NO VIDEO: None
- AUDIO AND VIDEO: None

## **V. Old Business**

### **USAC Allocations Proposal**

**Li**

- Mokhtarzadeh: If you were aware of a project that was not represented tonight, please let us no. This is not an action item so this is going to be a discussion tonight
- Geller:
  1. \$20,000 by Bruin shelter, swipe out hunger and hunger project: they have implemented Bruin dine where they transport food from the hill to Kerckhoff twice a week. In order to make this a 5

nights a week, they need 20k. If this is a project you are interested, you can also allocate the money through the internal food security director.

- 2. \$35,000 by 8% project: art show for low income students. 60 finalists who will get \$500 each. 30k will be for rewards and 5k for organizing. Funding for this could be put into the CAC commission.
- 3. \$5,000 by CSSA: Money to organize the chinese new year night celebration. they could apply to contingency, BOD or CAC.
- 4. \$5200 by FSC: desire to purchase more clickers. They will purchase from ucla store and this is a joint program with OID.
- 5. 10,000: Serves over 960 students with ADHD, autism and tourette syndrome. They would like 5k to do programming to address the needs of these groups. They also want \$5000 for staff training. They could be informed that they could apply to the SWC fund or contingency.
- 6. Young americans for freedom: they wanted to bring [Dennis Prager](#) to campus. They could bring this about through contingency.
- 7. Student talked about transfers students center. Though it wasn't clear if the transfer center needs funding as a form of expression that it is valued on campus.
- 8. Black Academic Teaching Day to bring Angela Davis to campus. You can't fund a grad program, but if there is an undergrad program that requested this, they could be referred potentially to ARC. this person also talked about the students of color conference having anti-black issues. Administration would like to hear about this in detail.
- 9. Commuter student requested to extend hours for the CLICC lab so it could open at 7:30 instead of 9:30.
- 10. IDEAS wants funding to travel to and advocate in sacramento. They should be informed that the travel grant does exactly this type of thing.
- 11. A student talked about how the african american studies department deserves different funding. It is reinforcement of the value of the units and the populations they serve.
- 12. Another student talked about the shortage of food and shortage of variety of food.
- 13. A student talked about wanting more funding for the chicano studies department. Its budget is shrinking because students are choosing it more as a minor than major. We could do something like a resolution to reofnrice the important of the program
- 14. \$30,000 for mental health services for student who don't have AD540 and UCship. You just passed a referendum that gave funding to CAPS and they are thinking about how best to use the funding. They already offer fee waivers when students make a request.
- 15. Student was asking for funding to extend the hours of the student math center. The money that would be needed to pay TAs could be a roadblock. It's unclear if the center would be open to it or if there is money for it.
- 16. A student suggested that you fund textbooks and academic materials scholarships.
- 17. The bruin bus does not meet the needs of the students who live on the hill.
- 18. xx
- Flourney-Hooker: Black Bruins didn't receive the funds that they were supposed to.
- Diaz: A student expressed to me that they would like to see all the funds go to USP.
- Pan: Maria shared this with us that the ACRT is something we could find. Any student who is in extreme financial needs could tap into those services, citizen or not. So this could be a way to address the mental health concern.
- Jackson: is that a loan or grant?
- Mokhtarzadeh: Grant. Since it puts cash into student hands
- Geller: it's not the only program. But since it's in the financial aid office, they can assess the student's financial aid package and decide if more assistance is needed by the student.

- Saidian: if someone got the \$500, would they have to report it to financial aid?
- Geller: part of that \$35,000 would be reimbursing the cost of organizing the project. The prizes would not be reported to financial aid office.
- Champawat: it could be a cash prize, or could be gift cards, bruincard money.
- Lee: it could be turned into meal swipes.
- Flournoy-Hooker: or the underpass murals.
- Geller: It might be awkward for any of you to suggest it but you may want to take some of these resources to the offices around the table that don't have such a large budget.
- Diaz: I have a hard time accessing our own office's budget. It's not even that useful for our office.
- Champawat: there are rules that are your rules about SOOF. And if you want it, they can be more altered to use money more broadly.
- Nidirah: since there has been overarching consensus, we can think about what all falls within contingency
- Malshe: one of the major drawbacks to contingency is that there is a limited amount we can allocate. If someone asks for 10k, we can't allocate it right away. Instead of constantly trying to apply to contingency, other sources can also be looked at.
- Stokes: if some of the offices had the ability to use the money how they see fit, we wouldn't have some of these issues. Or we could go to the communities and provide them the funds. We should also do our part and follow up with different students and see how we can work with them.
- Li: I can pay for my programming but I don't have programming fund. I think we can work on guideline changes of SOOF. SOOF is operational money.
- Mokhtarzadeh: we can get together and propose a bylaws change. Another thing we can pursue is the discretionary fund since we have 8 offices that have very limited budget. So we can allocate to those offices, specially for the purpose of programming. I also want to ensure that all our programs that are funded are accessible to students with disability. Like someone in a wheelchair couldn't get onto the bus for the women's march. Another thing shared with me was that the 33k should be shared with USP. this surplus money wouldn't have been available to students if they didn't know it existed. A lot of what groups are asking for are wants, not needs. Another thing is the be good do good: they are struggling to fund a space on campus to display all those clothes so that students have access.
- Nidirah: is there a cap on how much you can put into contingency?
- Malshe: what I was trying to say was that there is a limited amount that we can allocate to a group at a time. The fund is a supplementary fund. The main one being the BOD fund. Additionally, within our guideline, we have caps for different things. That's why I would urge you to remember that there are guidelines that we maintain given the nature of the fund. The BOD is a much larger fund and has more say in how much they can allocate and the deadline for that is coming up in week 6.
- Hajee: currently we are in the process of having an office renovation and although new furniture can come through capital contingency, for the storage bins, we would need to hire a company to put the bins. That's something we could use the money for.
- Pan: I empathize with Jay's thing (Chicano Studies Department). But I don't feel comfortable using student funding to fund academic programs because I don't think it should be on the students to finance the academic programs. Also we can create a google form or instate some other standardization so that everyone submits application and we can judge more objectively.
- He: I want to share something that Dashew shared with me. Under Trump's administration, there were students who couldn't come here to study anymore. For the entire UC, there are only 1 or 2 attorney. These are centers that are really underfunded and students can't be here because of that.
- Mokhtarzadeh: we have heard 26 proposal. We don't need to take action tonight. The idea of providing funding for academic departments is tricky as best. The idea that Dr. Geller brought up about putting out statement and doing advocacy for those departments and groups and help them that way sounds better to me. So if we agree, we can contact them and tell them that we would do this.

- Chicano studies program
- Math tutoring center
- African american studies programs and research centers.
- Mokhtarzadeh: There is a great point that was made regarding the offices that don't have big budgets. I think we can look at discretionary funds. I can put that on the agenda for next week.
- Mokhtarzadeh: The question we have to ask is that now that there are proposals that have been shared, how do we want to move forward. We know current that without any application or evaluation criteria, we can't give money directly to student groups. We can create an application where students can apply and make allocations in the light of all that information.
- Diaz: is this to bypass the limitations of contingency?
- Mokhtarzadeh: yes.
- Pan: maybe we can do a google doc application instead of google forms. Also we can ask questions like "how urgent" and "do you have alternative funding sources", etc.
- Mokhtarzadeh: we should set a deadline and a process here. Prateek, I'm looking at you and John to do that since you have so much experience in this. I also hope we can take out time tonight to reach out to the group who spoke tonight and acknowledge that we heard them and inform them that we are initiating this application process.
- Champawat: If we delay too much and we go to next year, then the fund will have to go into surplus.
- Flournoy-Hooker: so there is no expiration on the funds, they just roll over?
- Champawat: unallocated funds would roll over to next year's surplus.
- Saidian: And if the groups get money too late, do they lose the money too?
- Champawat: if we have allocated to the campus department, they are charged with implementing the concept brought to them by council. It doesn't go back to surplus. But in most cases where they can allocated money to department, they revert back to council about how the money was used.
- Mokhtarzadeh: how is Monday night for everyone? 5-7PM?
- Nidirah: that doesn't sound urgent enough.
- Saidian: in terms of accounting, we don't have jurisdiction over it?
- Champawat: if there are restrictions on contingency, they could be adjusted. If the question is that you are boxed by rules, then if there was a set of changes to those rules that would make it easier, you can bring that up and address the problems by adjusted guidelines. I think there is something to be said for using mechanisms and guidelines.
- Hajee: Personally, there are restrictions on the current funding bodies that would not fit into those proposals. So I would rather have a separate application process. We should be developing the application online this week and have it sent out latest by this Friday. It's already week 4 of winter quarter. They don't even have until the end of spring to allocate and use the money.
- Jackson: it was my understanding that if we were to create a fund that hand more discretion, we would still be under ucla policy.
- Champawat: scholarships are complicated because they have to be broadly available to the student body and then there are implications for financial aid.
- Mokhtarzadeh: these are student funds so there are strict guidelines.
- Mokhtarzadeh: after the surplus funds are depleted, we can't go back. So it will change students' expectations. This is our surplus, not a continuous fund. I worry that this is such a large opportunity that rushing the applications is not advisable.
- Saidian: we need to balance urgency with being thorough. We need to make meaningful decisions and place value on how we go about it. If the sense of urgency degrades how we make this decision, then that's not prudent either.
- Malshe: if everyone could go over the BOD guidelines, it would help us make the process easier.
- Nidirah: Also if there could be information on what kind of stuff doesn't qualify for funding.

- Geller: It is the university's obligation to fund its academic programs. It's not the student govt's responsibility to use surplus to offset academic programs. For the others, what I am hearing is that the existing guidelines are such that for equity and contingency, you don't want to treat applications separately. We have been hearing requests for 5, 10 or 15K programs which contingency doesn't serve. BOD does serve them but the deadline is too close.
- Diaz: for the student who talked about the laptop loan library opening earlier...
- Geller: there is nothing that said that whether the problem was about budget and whether they are they open to opening earlier or how much money is needed to pay the staff. So we are not clear.
- Mokhtarzadeh: perhaps the application can ask about all this. Let execute the following:
  - Action item on the agenda to vote to split up the discretionary fund among the 8 offices.
  - Looking to create a funding source with an application criteria, evaluation processing and decision committee.
  - Monday 6-8pm. We can put an action item on the agenda for tuesday night.
- Hajee: we should decide now when the application will be due and when we will allocate the money.
- Nidirah: will it be recurrent or one shot?
- Mokhtarzadeh: we want to have one shot.
- Malshe: will it be possible to put out the word that the application is about to go live? So that groups can prepare before the application is out.
- Mokhtarzadeh: if for whatever reason, we are not able to do it, I don't want it to seem like we went back on our word. I want to be cautious. We can officially announce it next week.
- Pan: if we release it next Tuesday, can we have it due on 15th Feb? So that it can be on our agenda on the 20th?
- Mokhtarzadeh: do we want to do an interview process? We can schedule a second meeting that week for these allocations. So we could do informational interviews that Monday, have council meeting on tuesday and have a deliberation, meeting on thursday.
- Mokhtarzadeh: I don't want to solidify things tonight, but tentatively:
  - 15th applications due
  - 19th interviews if needed
  - 20th regular council meeting
  - 22nd decision day

## **VI. Special Presentations**

- None

## **VII. Appointments**

- None

## **VIII. Officer and Member Reports**

### **A. President**

Mokhtarzadeh

1. Good Clothes, Good People bins have been placed at the LGBT Campus Resource Center, UCPD Police Station, Kerckhoff Hall. Glad to see Nicole's Gen Rep 1 office using them on the hill, be sure to donate!
2. Our Appointment Accountability Team met with Karen Hedges from Student Affairs to discuss creating a comprehensive appointments guideline for future Offices of the President and an accountability site to track students engaged on those campus boards and committees.
3. Our South Campus Engagement Team is working with the Transfer Student Representative and Financial Supports Commission to organize our STEM research fair on Monday, February 12 from 6-8 PM in the Bruin Reception Room.

4. Please sign up for our office list serve by emailing us at [usapres@asucla.ucla.edu](mailto:usapres@asucla.ucla.edu)

**B. Internal Vice President** **Li**

---

1. The Alumni Gala is on 4/15/18.
2. I am going to meet with the developers from UCLA IT to talk about redesign the UCLA Mobile App.

**C. External Vice President** **Pan**

---

1. Westwood Forward: An update on the WF petition is that while we submitted our application in mid-December, the process is now being delayed because the city of Los Angeles is considering a proposal that would make the waiting period longer for application. We are currently communicating with the city council on this matter so make sure that even if the change occurs, that our application is grandfathered under the pre-existing rules at the time of our submission. Our Local Relations Director Gabriela Meza and our External Chief of Staff Marjan Abubo will be meeting with a staff member from LA City Council Member David Ryu's office later this week.
2. SLC: Applications for this year's Student Lobby Conference in Sacramento will be released next week
3. UC Regents/Tuition Increase: Our office is mobilizing in preparation for the UC Regents meeting at UCLA in March, where they will be voting to increase non-resident tuition. We'll be opening a Google interest form for anyone interested in being part of our coalitional effort.
4. Phone Banking: Last week we had our phone banking session on SB 320 on reproductive justice. This week, we are partnering with Bruins Elect, Bruin Democrats, General Representative 1, and the Academic Affairs Commission to phone bank for a clean DREAM Act.

**E. Facilities Commissioner** **Hajee**

---

1. UCLA Transportation is planning some major service changes to BruinBus for April 2 that will affect all UCLA students. While we hope that the changes will be viewed as positive, we are anxious to have an opportunity to reach out to students, perhaps through community meetings, information tables, etc.
2. Know Thy Safety Week is Week 9: a series of interactive workshops that educate and inform students on how to effectively respond to cases of discrimination-based violence through various community lens. The workshop will teach techniques to potential bystanders on how to keep themselves and victims of these acts safe. As of now, we will be hosting workshops/discussions with Gen Rep 1, BCC, Beautiful Mind Project, Pakistani Students Association, Bengali Students Association, Indus, Hillel.
3. The Green Initiative Fund: Mini Fund due 2/2, Main Fund due 2/9. 2/1 info session (4-5:30pm in KH 152)

**F. Financial Supports Commissioner** **Boudaie**

---

1. First of all, we released our first video under Keys to Personal Finance. It's about the FAFSA. I think these videos are an informative and engaging way to talk about personal finance topics. Over 1,200 students watched the video so far. Check it out if you can.
2. Second, I was happy to stand with Calpirg at their press conference this past week regarding textbook affordability. Our advocacy for the past couple quarters has been in favor of more open source textbooks and ending costly access codes.
3. Third, tomorrow, my office is going to be meeting with the Financial Wellness Program to begin planning the annual Financial Wellness Week which will be week 6 of Spring.
4. Fourth, we all heard from four representatives in my office earlier tonight, but I wanted to underscore the need for an expansion of the loaner library. Over 1,000 students visited the OID website this quarter. Yet, there were only 300 clickers available. Every quarter, dozens of students email the FSC email asking for an expansion of the library. We have exhausted pretty much every funding option, because this is neither programing nor advocacy. These four staff members who presented tonight have working long and hard on this and I think the \$5,200 will go a long way.

5. Lastly, my office is proud to be co-programming with the USAC President's office and the Transfer Rep office on a Research Fair to help South Campus students. This will be February 12 from 6-8pm in Bruin Reception Room. More to come soon.

### **G.General Rep 2**

**He**

1. We met with GSA yesterday again to discuss istart fee. After thie meeting we realized that a statewide problem of charging fees of international students but which does not get allocated back to them. And we will meet with Dashew Center again next week to discuss this.
2. We did our body positivity campaign Bear Beauty last week and we will exhibit those pictures at the body positivity fair. Also because it is getting closer to midterms week, we are doing a mood board for students to participate on bruinwalk on this Wednesday and this Thursday. Basically it will have today I am feeling(...) and it will have positive emotions such as OK but working on it. Beside that, we are also spreading compliment papers around campus on this Thursday.
3. We are meeting with International Student Leadership Coalition tomorrow to discuss the new tuition increase for out of state and international students and to see how we can work together to mobilize the community

### **H. Campus Events Commission**

**Saidian**

1. Melnitz Movies + CEC Free Sneak: A Fantastic Woman 1/30 @8pm in the James Bridges Theater - Description - A transgender singer faces scorn and discrimination after the sudden death of her older boyfriend.
2. CEC tiny office series is looking for UCLA talent including solo artists, bands, and talent. CEC tiny office is similar in concept to NPRs tiny desk series that showcases diverse artists.

### **I.Transfer Representative**

**Stokes**

- No written report was received before, during or after the meeting. Please refer to the USAC Live recording for the complete officer report.

### **J. Student Wellness Commissioner**

**Lee**

1. SWC wide:
  - 1.1. Planning 3 week health campaign: REFRESH for weeks 7-9
  - 1.2. Distributing ISSP (International Student Support Program) materials to different departments/areas on campus, if you have any ideas to where these resources could go let us know!
  - 1.3. Met with CAE and contacting departments on campus to assist in creating TA trainings through CAE for distressed/distressing students
  - 1.4. Organizing focus groups for HPV Survey on student opinions on the vaccine
  - 1.5. CAPS Student Advisory Board is recruiting <https://tinyurl.com/ya6ass7e>
  - 1.6. SHAC Feedback form: <https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/68TYGWJ>
  - 1.7. With EVP's help we'll be sending a few people to Womxn of Color Conference at UCSB this weekend!
2. Active Minds

- 2.1. Art Therapy Event - Feb 1st w/ SEARCH
- 2.2. <https://www.facebook.com/events/162782954362000/>
- 2.3. Link to iSupport Bracelet Campaign Fundraiser: <https://goo.gl/forms/Nw7SSM74mqZ5Dze93>
3. Culture in Mind Week 5:
  - 3.1. Monday: AM x MECHA: Latinx Salud Mental
  - 3.2. Tuesday: AM x INDUS: A Focus on Mental Health in the S Asian Community
  - 3.3. Wednesday: AM x LGBT Center x Outwrite Mag: Queer Mental Health
  - 3.4. Thursday: AM x ASU: Black Minds Matter
  - 3.5. Friday: AM x UndocuBruins: Addressing Anxiety in the Undocumented Student Community
  - 3.6. Week long photo exhibit "Culture in Mind" in Kerckhoff Art Gallery
4. BruinNecessities:
  - 4.1. Calfresh's Basic Needs Resource Fair this Friday-- BN will be surveying student knowledge on campus resources and distributing free menstrual hygiene products
  - 4.2. Working on Health 101 Fair for the end of the quarter to inform students about health resources on campus
5. Body Image Task Force:
  - 5.1. I Love My Body Week: <https://www.facebook.com/events/148764099119895/>
    - 5.1.1. Monday: ILMBW Kickoff (Bruin Plaza 11 AM - 3 PM) and Glow-in-the-Dark Dance-It-Out free cardio dance workout class (Sunset Canyon Recreation Center Vista Room 8:15-9 pm)
    - 5.1.2. Tuesday: Fat is Not a Feeling Discussion (Rieber Fireside Lounge 6:30-7:30 PM)
    - 5.1.3. Wednesday: Body Positive Fashion Show (De Neve Plaza Room 7-8 pm)
    - 5.1.4. Thursday: Eating Disorder Survivor Panel (Rieber Fireside Lounge 7-8pm)
    - 5.1.5. Friday: Express Your Self-Love Arts & Crafts (Kerckhoff Art Gallery 11:30am-2:30pm)
6. Bruin Consent Coalition:
  - 6.1. Working on Sex Week Collaboration
  - 6.2. Working on Sexual Assault Awareness Month
  - 6.3. Working on Pride Week photo campaign
  - 6.4. Working on LGBT BDSM event with Madame Justine
  - 6.5. Reached out to by FAC re: bystander intervention event/training for Know Thy Safety week.
  - 6.6. Working on an event with ASU for Feb 13th
7. CPR/FA:
  - 7.1. 5 open classes left towards end of quarter, book at [uclacpr.com](http://uclacpr.com)
  - 7.2. Body building workshop week 7 with SEARCH
8. EARTH:
  - 8.1. Working on altered faucets for the hill
  - 8.2. Gardening Workday with EARTH members yesterday, planted: strawberries, broccoli, tea roses, raspberries
  - 8.3. Talking with FAC about finding a permanent space for clothing drives that EARTH & Bruin Bazaar have been hosting, looking into combining efforts with Good Clothes, Good People and Career Closet



9. Health, Nutrition, & Fitness:
  - 9.1. Find Your Swolemate Week 6 (week of free workouts)
10. Run/Walk: Register at [bruinrunwalk.com](http://bruinrunwalk.com) for 19th annual Bruin Run/Walk April 29th
11. SEARCH:
  - 11.1. Finalizing annual Stress Less Fair for the quarter
  - 11.2. Will be working with BITF for Body Image Survey to assess students on body image and eating habits during ILMBW: [TAKE OUR SHORT SURVEY HERE](#)
12. Sexperts:
  - 12.1. Working on Pride Week (Week 6) with AAC:
    - 12.1.1. Queer Sex Ed Workshop: Feb 13th 7pm De Neve Plaza
    - 12.1.2. Pride Week Speed Friending: Feb 14th 7pm De Neve Plaza
    - 12.1.3. And more..
  - 12.2. Feb 7th ASU & Sexperts collaboration
    - 12.2.1. Working on annual Sex Week April 16-20th with campus entities
13. SHA
  - 13.1. So You Think You Can Drink? Alcohol Edu Program: Thursday Week 7, Sunset Village Plaza
  - 13.2. Craft De-Stress Away: Week 9
  - 13.3. Planning package programs for the hill
14. Total Wellness
  - 14.1. Print magazine on the way! (18.1)
  - 14.2. Working on 18.2 & 18.3
  - 14.3. Pilates on the hill Week 7 Thursday 2/22 7-8pm

#### K. Community Service Commission

Hardwicke

1. Nonprofit Networking Night is this Thursday in Covell Grand Horizons from 7-9pm. A list of nonprofits that will be in attendance is available on our website ([uclasc.org](http://uclasc.org)).
2. Bruin Dine is a new program by Hunger Project at UCLA, Swipe Out Hunger, and Bruin Shelter in collaboration with UCLA Dining Services to address food insecurity on our campus. They will be serving leftover hot food from the dining halls free to all UCLA students, with an emphasis on students who are food-insecure. This will be held Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9:30pm-10:50 pm in the Kerckhoff State Rooms beginning this Thursday! Please bring your own plates/tupperware and utensils if you are able to in order to reduce waste. Leaders from these 3 organizations have been working on this project for a long time and we're incredibly proud to support the efforts of these 3 organizations that are a part of CSC.
3. CalFresh Basic Needs Resource Fair: Friday, Feb. 2 10am-4pm at the white benches outside of SAC. The main purpose is to enroll students in CalFresh - there will be CalFresh eligibility workers from the Dept. of Public Social Services (DPSS) there to privately enroll students in SAC Conference Room 4. If students know they are eligible for CalFresh and want to sign up for an enrollment appt. for Friday, then they can sign up for a slot here: <https://ucla-basicneedsfair-calfresh-2018.eventbrite.com>. There will be many orgs tabling, giving out food bundles, meal vouchers, Soylent, and there will be an opportunity to sign up for free cell phone plans and phones.

L. General Representative 1 Diaz

1. We are having our next Horchata Event Monday the 6th in Kerckhoff 417 from 6-7pm. The discussion will be centered around how UCLA is combating sexual assault on campus.
2. We will also be phonebanking on Thursday 2/1/18 with Bruins Elect along with AAC, EVP, and Bruin Dems to call for a Clean Dream Act.
3. Lastly, please continue to share our Swipes on Campus Survey. We are hoping to obtain 5K signatures before setting a meeting with the head of dining services.

M. Administrative Representatives Aboagye, Alexander, Champawat, Geller, Kadota

- None

IX. SOOF Allocations\* Vang and Yaj

- Flournoy-Hooker moves to approve \$6,717.94, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Boudie.
- 11-0-1 vote, the motion passes.
- 

X. Contingency Fund Allocations\* Malshe

- Total requested was \$8,139.40
- Total amount allocated was \$5,818.79
- Motion to approve \$5818.79 by Nedda, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Chloe, 10-0-2 motion passes
- 

XI. Student Wellness Programming Fund# Lee

- allocations, one requested \$272 and was allocated \$250, one SWC group was allocated \$1,000, motion was approved by consent
- Undergraduate Food Network \$250 for Free Citrus Market
- Medical Education Missions and Outreach for Healing Hearts: A Cardiovascular Disease Awareness Night \$1000

XII. New Business

- None

XIII. Announcements

XIV. Signing of the Attendance Sheet

XV. Adjournment

- Motion to adjourn at 10:15pm by Justin, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Malik, 12-0-0 meeting adjourned

XVI. Good and Welfare

\* Indicates Action Item  
# Indicates Consent Item   
@Indicates Executive Session Item